

Diomar attn: Mr Jacek Popko ul. Na Skraju 34 02-197 Warszawa Poland

Amsterdam, 12 June, 1998

Dear Mr. Popko,

Congratulations on successfully completing the Orion Ground Operator's VSAT Certification Training Course. Your participation and positive efforts were highly appreciated and I hope that you had a good time in Hannover.

As Loral Orion moves closer to the goal of being a global telecommunications service provider, we recognize the importance of having well trained, outstanding local support working with us to provide fast, easy, and barrier-free services to our customers. Loral Orion is very pleased that you are now a part of our service team.

In recognition of your past efforts and your anticipated contributions to Loral Orion I would like to thank you again for your cooperation and support.

I really look forward working with you in the future.

Sincerely,

Onno Beemsterboer

VSAT Trainer

Loral Orion Customer Services and Operations

Internet: http://www.OrionNetworks.net